Minutes

Location: Tom Davies Square -
Council Chamber /
Electronic
Participation

City Council Minutes of 2/9/21

Present

City Officials

Closed Session

Recess

Commencement: 4:00 PM

Adjournment: 9:44 PM

His Worship, Mayor Brian Bigger, In the Chair

Councillors Signoretti, Vagnini, McCausland, Kirwan, Lapierre, Jakubo, Sizer,
Mcintosh, Leduc, Mayor Bigger

Ed Archer, Chief Administrative Officer; Kevin Fowke, General Manager of Corporate
Services; Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure Services; Steve
Jacques, General Manager of Community Development [D 4:50 p.m.]; Joseph
Nicholls, General Manager of Community Safety [D 4:50 p.m.]; Eric Labelle, City
Solicitor and Clerk; Kelly Gravelle, Deputy City Solicitor; Meredith Armstrong, Acting
Director of Economic Development [D 4:50 p.m.]; Renee Brownlee, Director of
Environmental Services; Jeff Pafford, Director of Leisure Services [D 4:50 p.m.]; Scott
MacHattie, Assistant City Solicitor; Jody Cameron, Manager of Arenas [D 4:50 p.m.];
Steve Facey, Manager of Financial Planning and Budgeting; Keith Forrester, Manager
of Real Estate [D 4:50 p.m.]; Dana Jennings, Business Development Officer [D 4:50
p.m.]; Ron Foster, Auditor General; Melissa Zanette, Chief of Staff

The following resolution was presented:

CC2021-34 Leduc/Jakubo: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury move to Closed
Session to deal with one (1) Acquisition or Disposition of Land item regarding property
on Meehan Avenue, Capreol and one (1) Litigation or Potential Litigation /
Solicitor-Client Privilege item regarding a service contract in accordance with the
Municipal Act, 2001, s. 239(2)(c), (e) and (f).

CARRIED

At 4:02 p.m., Council moved into Closed Session.

At 5:38 p.m., Council recessed.
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Reconvene

Present

City Officials

At 6:13 p.m., Council commenced the Open Session in the Council Chamber.

His Worship Mayor Brian Bigger, In the Chair

Councillors Signoretti, Vagnini, Montpellier [D 9:09 p.m.], McCausland, Kirwan,
Lapierre [D 8:12 p.m.], Jakubo, Sizer, McIntosh, Cormier [D 9:12 p.m.], Leduc,
Landry-Altmann, Mayor Bigger

Ed Archer, Chief Administrative Officer; Kevin Fowke, General Manager of Corporate
Services; Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure; Steve
Jacques, General Manager of Community Development; Joseph Nicholls, General
Manager of Community Safety; lan Wood, Executive Director of Strategic Initiatives,
Communication and Citizen Services; Ed Stankiewicz, Executive Director of Finance,
Assets and Fleet; Kelly Gravelle, Deputy City Solicitor; Joanne Kelly, Director of
Human Resources and Organizational Development; Marie Litalien, Director of
Communications and Community Engagements; Brett Williamson, Director of
Economic Development; Melissa Zanette, Chief of Staff; Ron Foster, Auditor General;
Jeff Pafford, Director of Leisure Services; Stephen Monet, Acting Director of Planning
Services; Alex Singbush, Manager of Development Approvals; Mauro Manzon, Senior
Planner; Eric Labelle, City Solicitor and Clerk; Anessa Basso, Clerk's Services
Assistant; Lisa Locken, Clerk's Services Assistant

DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND THE GENERAL NATURE THEREOF

None declared.

Matters Arising from the Closed Session

Deputy Mayor Sizer, Chair of the Closed Session, reported that Council met in Closed
Session to deal with one (1) Acquisition or Disposition of Land item regarding property on
Meehan Avenue, Capreol and one (1) Litigation or Potential Litigation / Solicitor-Client
Privilege item regarding a service contract in accordance with the Municipal Act, 2001, s.
239(2) (e) and (f). Direction was given to staff regarding the first matter.

Matters Arising from Community Services Committee

Councillor McCausland, as Chair of the Community Services Committee, reported on the
matters arising from the Community Services Committee meeting of January 18, 2021.

The following resolution was presented:

CC2021-35 McCausland/Leduc: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approves the Community
Services Committee resolutions CS2021-01 to CS2021-03 and CS2021-05 from the meeting
of January 18, 2021.

CARRIED
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The following are the Community Services Committee resolutions:

Appointment of Chair and Vice-Chair - Community Services Committee

CS2021-01 McCausland/Mclintosh: That the City of Greater Sudbury appoints Councillor
McCausland as Chair and Councillor Lapierre as Vice-Chair of the Community Services
Committee for the term ending November 14, 2022, as outlined in the report entitled
"Appointment of Chair and Vice-Chair - Community Services Committee”, from the General
Manager of Corporate Services, presented at the Community Services Committee meeting on
January 18, 2021.

CARRIED

Municipal Trailer Park Review

CS2021-02 Lapierre/Sizer: WHEREAS City of Greater Sudbury trailer parks are currently
operated under a purchase service agreement;

AND WHEREAS the Core Services Review identified opportunities to fully outsource the
operation of municipal trailer parks;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the City of Greater Sudbury issues an Expression of
Interest for the potential outsourcing of Centennial, Ella and Whitewater trailer park operations
and report back to the Community Services Committee in Q2 of 2021.

CARRIED

Rapid Mobilization Table program (RMT)

CS2021-03 Lapierre/Mcintosh: WHEREAS the Canadian Mental Health Association (CMHA)
has been the lead agency on the Rapid Mobilization Table program (RMT);

AND WHEREAS the total annual cost of operations of $130,000 for this program has been a
multi-partner shared expense;

AND WHEREAS the funding allocation for this program from various partners is approaching
its end;

AND WHEREAS in other jurisdictions and municipalities of Ontario, this program is funded by
the LHINS (Local Health Integrated Network);

AND WHEREAS the Rapid Mobilization Table is a program that has demonstrated its success
in harm reduction to our vulnerable population;

AND WHEREAS this RMT program has decreased calls for service as well as Health
Sciences North hospital visits;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the City of Greater Sudbury directs the Mayor to work
with CMHA and the appropriate city staff to write a letter to the Northeast Local Health
Integration Network (NELHIN) petitioning that they fully fund this program, so it may continue
to provide the RMT service to our community, and that the letter be sent no later than January
31st, 2021.

CARRIED

Social Services Relief Fund (SSRF) Phase 2 Funding Proposal

CS2021-05 Lapierre/Kirwan: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approves the allocation of
funds from the Social Services Relief Fund Phase 2 funding from the Ministry of Municipal
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Affairs and Housing as described in the report entitled “Social Services Relief Fund (SSRF)
Phase 2 Funding Proposal” from the General Manager of Community Development dated
January 18, 2021.

CARRIED

Matters Arising from Finance and Administration Committee

Councillor Jakubo, as Chair of the Finance and Administration Committee, reported on the
matters arising from the Finance and Administration Committee meeting of January 19, 2021.

The following resolution was presented:

CC2021-36 Jakubo/Mclintosh: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approves Finance and
Administration Committee resolution FA2021-02 from the meeting of January 19, 2021.
CARRIED

The following is the Finance and Administration Committee resolution:

Appointment of Chair and Vice-Chair - Finance and Administration Committee.

FA2021-02 McCausland/Leduc: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury appoints Councillor
Jakubo as Chair and Councillor Mcintosh as Vice-Chair of the Finance and Administration
Committee for the term ending November 14, 2022, as outlined in the report entitled
"Appointment of Chair and Vice-Chair - Finance and Administration Committee”, from the
General Manager of Corporate Services, presented at the Finance and Administration
Committee meeting on January 19, 2021.

CARRIED

Matters Arising from Operations Committee

Councillor Mclintosh, as Chair of the Operations Committee, reported on the matters arising
from the Operations Committee meeting of January 18, 2021.

The following resolution was presented:

CC2021-37 Mclintosh/Signoretti: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approves Operations
Committee resolutions OP2021-01 to OP2021-04 from the meeting of January 18, 2021.
CARRIED

The following are the Operations Committee resolutions:

Appointment of Chair and Vice-Chair - Operations Committee.

OP2021-01 Leduc/Landry-Altmann: That the City of Greater Sudbury appoints Councillor
MclIntosh as Chair and Councillor Signoretti as Vice-Chair of the Operations Committee for
the term ending November 14, 2022, as outlined in the report entitled "Appointment of Chair
and Vice-Chair - Operations Committee”, from the General Manager of Corporate Services,
presented at the Operations Committee meeting on January 18, 2021.

CARRIED

Enhancing the Residential Inflow and Infiltration Subsidy

0OP2021-02 Kirwan/McCausland: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury adds a new category to
the RIISP program for a connection to the storm sewer system up to a maximum of $15,000
per premises;

CITY COUNCIL -2021-02-09 - Page 4 of 12



AND THAT the City of Greater Sudbury authorizes the transfer of $150,000 from the
wastewater holding reserve to the Residential Inflow and Infiltration Subsidy Program account;

AND THAT the City of Greater Sudbury directs staff to prepare a by-law to amend the Water
and Wastewater Rates and Charges by-law 2020-194, the Sewer Use by-law 2010-188, and
the Residential Inflow and Infiltration Subsidy Program by-law 2018-34 to implement the
recommended changes, as outlined in the report entitled “Enhancing the Residential Inflow
and Infiltration Subsidy”, from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure, presented at
Operations Committee meeting on the January 18, 2021.

CARRIED

M.R. 80 Corridor Review - Old Hwy 69 North to Cote Blvd.

OP2021-03 Leduc/Landry-Altmann: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury adopts the
recommendations, as outlined in the report entitled “M.R. 80 Corridor Review - Old Hwy 69
North to Cote Blvd.”, from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure, presented at the
Operations Committee on January 18, 2021,

AND THAT the City of Greater Sudbury directs staff to prepare a by-law to amend Traffic and
Parking By-Law 2010-1 to implement the recommended changes.
CARRIED

Traffic Control - Nottingham Avenue at Dorsett Drive

OP2021-04 Leduc/Landry-Altmann: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury controls the
intersection of Nottingham Avenue at Dorsett Drive with a stop sign facing eastbound traffic on
Dorsett Drive as outlined in the report entitled “Traffic Control — Nottingham Avenue at

Dorsett Drive”, from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure, presented at the
Operations Committee meeting on January 18, 2021;

AND THAT the City of Greater Sudbury directs staff to prepare a by-law to amend Traffic and
Parking By-Law 2010-1 to implement the recommended change.
CARRIED

Matters Arising from Planning Committee

Councillor Kirwan, as Chair of the Planning Committee, reported on the matters arising from
the Planning Committee meeting of January 25, 2021.

The following resolution was presented:

CC2021-38 Kirwan/McCausland: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approves Planning
Committee resolutions PL2021-18 and PL2021-20 to PL2021-21 and PL2021-23 from the
meeting of January 25, 2021.

CARRIED

The following are the Planning Committee resolutions:

12 Collins Drive, Copper Cliff

PL2021-18 McCausland/Landry-Altmann: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approves the
application by Thomas Groves to amend Zoning By-law 2010-100Z by changing the zoning
classification from “I” Institutional, to “R1-5 Special”, Low Density Residential One Special on
lands described as PIN 73599-0239, Parcel 40878 S.E.S., Lot 12, Plan M-1025 in Lot 12,
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Concession 2, Township of McKim, as outlined in the report entitled “12 Collins Drive, Copper
Cliff”, from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure, presented at the Planning
Committee meeting on January 25, 2021, subject to the following conditions:

a) One (1) required parking space shall be permitted within the required front yard; and,

b) The height and location of the existing building shall be permitted.
CARRIED

Commercial Vehicle Parking Standards

PL2021-20 Landry-Altmann/Sizer: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approves the proposed
By-law amendment, which would permit the parking of commercial vehicles in the form of tow
trucks, on Agricultural (A) and Rural (RU) zoned properties, as outlined in the report entitled
"Commercial Vehicle Parking Standards", from the General Manager of Growth and
Infrastructure, presented at the Planning Committee meeting on January 25, 2021.
CARRIED

Right of Entry Agreement and Option Agreement

PL2021-21 Landry-Altmann/McCausland: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury authorize a 3
year extension to the Right of Entry Agreement and Option Agreement for vacant land north of
Fairbank Lake Road, legally described as: PIN 73382-0212(LT), PIN 73382-0213(LT), part of
PIN 73382-0726(LT) and part of PIN 73382-0728(LT), Township of Denison, City of Greater
Sudbury;

AND THAT the net proceeds of the sale and production agreement be credited to the Capital
Financing Reserve Fund;

AND THAT a by-law be prepared to authorize the execution of all required documents.
CARRIED

Coniston Seniors Non-Profit Housing Corporation - Application for Modification to a
Cost Sharing Agreement

PL2021-23 Sizer/McCausland: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approves the request for
modification to the cost sharing request by the Coniston Seniors Non-Profit Housing
Corporation for the upgrading of approximately 283m length of 200mm watermain on
Concession Street for the proposed Seniors Development on Part of PIN’s 73561-0035 and
75360-1248, Lot 4, Concessions 3 & 4, Township of Neelon, EIm Street, Coniston as outlined
in the report entitled “Coniston Seniors Non-Profit Housing Corporation - Application for
Modification to a Cost Sharing Agreement”, from the General Manager of Growth and
Infrastructure, presented at the Planning Committee meeting on January 25, 2021.
CARRIED

Resolution PL2021-19 was dealt with separately as it was the subject of a tied vote at
Committee.

The following resolution was presented:

PL2021-19 Sizer/McCausland: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury denies the application by
L.S. Bock Developments Inc. to amend Zoning By-law 2010-100Z by changing the zoning
classification from "R2-2", Low Density Residential Two to "R3 Special", Medium Density
Residential Special on lands described as PIN 73582-0090, Parcel 13056 S.E.S., Lot 116,
Plan M-131 in Lot 3, Concession 3, Township of McKim, as outlined in the report entitled “953
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Howey Drive, Sudbury”, from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure, presented at
the Planning Committee meeting on January 25, 2021.

Motion for Deferral

Councillor Lapierre moved to defer this item to the City Council meeting of February 23, 2021
in order to allow Council Members to review the report and associated information.
DEFERRED

Adopting, Approving or Receiving Items in the Consent Agenda

The following resolution was presented:

CC2021-39 Bigger/Lapierre: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approves Consent Agenda
ltems C-1 to C-3.
CARRIED

The following are the Consent Agenda Iltems:

Minutes

C-1

C-2

C-3

City Council Minutes of December 15, 2020

CC2021-40 Bigger/Lapierre: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury adopts the City Council
meeting minutes of December 15, 2020.
CARRIED

Finance and Administration Committee Minutes of December 21, 2020

CC2021-41 Bigger/Lapierre: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury adopts the Finance and
Administration Committee meeting minutes of December 21, 2020.
CARRIED

Special City Council Minutes of December 21, 2020

CC2021-42 Bigger/Lapierre: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury approves the Special City
Council meeting minutes of December 21, 2020.
CARRIED

Managers' Reports

R-1

COVID-19 Response Update

Report dated January 8, 2021 from the Chief Administrative Officer regarding COVID-19
Response Update.

For Information Only.

Event Centre Update Report

Report dated January 26, 2021 from the Chief Administrative Officer regarding Event Centre
Update Report.

The following resolution was presented:
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CC2021-43 Bigger/Mclntosh: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury direct staff to review and
compile the facts associated with the Event Centre Project and, where necessary, provide
updated information based on events subsequent to Council’'s June 2017 decision to proceed
with the project in accordance with the Terms of Reference described in this report;

AND THAT staff provide the compiled information in an information report at a Special
Meeting of Council on June 16, 2021;

AND THAT the Executive Director of Strategic Initiatives, Communications and Citizen
Services be delegated authority to procure the required professional services to complete the
work, subject to an upset limit of $125,000 from the Event Centre Project Budget and on a
single source basis if required, outlined in the report entitled Event Centre Update Report as
presented to Council on February 9, 2021.

Motion for Deferral

Councillor Leduc moved to defer this item to the City Council meeting of September 28, 2021
to allow staff more time to collect information due to the impact of COVID-19.

Rules of Procedure

A Recorded Vote was held:
YEAS: Councillors Kirwan, Leduc, Landry-Altmann

NAYS: Councillors Signoretti, Vagnini, Montpellier, McCausland, Lapierre, Jakubo, Sizer,
MclIntosh, Cormier, Mayor Bigger
DEFEATED

CC2021-43 Bigger/Mcintosh: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury direct staff to review and
compile the facts associated with the Event Centre Project and, where necessary, provide
updated information based on events subsequent to Council’s June 2017 decision to proceed
with the project in accordance with the Terms of Reference described in this report;

AND THAT staff provide the compiled information in an information report at a Special
Meeting of Council on June 16, 2021;

AND THAT the Executive Director of Strategic Initiatives, Communications and Citizen
Services be delegated authority to procure the required professional services to complete the
work, subject to an upset limit of $125,000 from the Event Centre Project Budget and on a
single source basis if required, outlined in the report entitled Event Centre Update Report as
presented to Council on February 9, 2021.

Rules of Procedure

A Recorded Vote was held:

YEAS: Councillors Vagnini, McCausland, Kirwan, Lapierre, Jakubo, Sizer, Mclntosh, Cormier,
Landry-Altmann, Mayor Bigger

NAYS: Councillors Signoretti, Montpellier, Leduc
CARRIED
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At 8:12 p.m., Councillor Lapierre departed.

By-Laws
The following resolution was presented:

CC2021-44 Bigger/Jakubo: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury read and pass By-law 2021-14
to and including By-law 2021-21Z.
CARRIED

The following are the by-laws:

2021-14 A By-law of the City of Greater Sudbury to Confirm the Proceedings of Council at its
Meeting of February 9th, 2021

2021-15 A By-Law of the City of Greater Sudbury to Amend By-law 2018-45 being a By-law to
Establish Water and Wastewater Policy and Water and Wastewater Rates and Charges in
General and for Special Projects
Operations Committee Resolution #0P2021-02
(This by-law amends By-law 2018-45 to incorporate fees with respect to sanitary sewer
discharge agreements.)

2021-16 A By-law of the City of Greater Sudbury to Amend By-law 2010-188 being a By-law to
Prohibit, Regulate and Control Discharges Into Bodies of Waters Within City Boundaries or
Into the City Sanitary Sewers, Storm Sewers, Sanitary Sewage Works and all Tributary
Sewer Systems
Operations Committee Resolution #0P2021-02
(This by-law amends By-law 2010-188 to authorize residential sanitary sewer discharge
agreement to permit sump pump and weeping tiles to be temporarily connected to the
sanitary sewer system to eliminate a public safety hazard while a permanent solution is
designed and built and makes some housekeeping changes.)

2021-17 A By-law of the City of Greater Sudbury to Amend By-law 2018-34 being a By-law of the
City of Greater Sudbury to Adopt a Residential Inflow and Infiltration Subsidy Program
Operations Committee Resolution #0P2021-02
(This by-law amends By-law 2018-34 by updating and replacing the program attached to
the By-law.)

2021-18 A By-law of the City of Greater Sudbury to Authorize the Purchase of 241 St. Charles Street
in Sudbury Described as PIN 02131-0045(LT), Lot 397 on Plan 18SB from David Myc
Planning Committee Resolution # PL2021-06
(This by-law authorizes the acquisition and demolition of 241 St. Charles Street in Sudbury
for the St. Charles Street Lift Station project.)
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2021-19

2021-20Z

2021-21Z

A By-law of the City of Greater Sudbury to Authorize the Purchase of Part 685 Notre Dame
Avenue in Sudbury Described as PIN 02127-0196(LT), Part 1 on Plan 53R-21386 from
Sudbury Developmental Services/Services pour handicaps de development de Sudbury
Planning Committee Resolution #PL2021-07

(This by-law authorizes the acquisition of part of 685 Notre Dame Avenue in Sudbury for
the St. Paris Notre Dame Bikeway project.)

A By-law of the City of Greater Sudbury to Amend By-law 2010-100Z Being the
Comprehensive Zoning By-law for the City of Greater Sudbury

Planning Committee Resolution #PL2020-151

(This by-law repeals By-law 2021-05Z and lifts the “H”, Holding Designation on the subject
land following construction of a left-turn lane on Second Avenue - Barrydowne Animal
Hospital — 380 Second Avenue North, Sudbury).

A By-law of the City of Greater Sudbury to Amend By-law 2010-100Z Being the
Comprehensive Zoning By-law for the City of Greater Sudbury

Planning Committee Resolution #PL2020-151

(This by-law rezones the subject property to a revised “C2(80)”, General Commercial
Special in order to expand the range of commercial uses - Barrydowne Animal Hospital —
380 Second Avenue North, Sudbury).

Members' Motions

M-1

The following resolution was presented:

CC2021-45 Bigger/Kirwan: WHEREAS St. Joseph’s Villa is celebrating 18 years of
compassionate and caring service to their long-term care residents and their families;

AND WHEREAS most are long-term Sudbury residents;

AND WHEREAS St. Joseph'’s Villa has set the standard for committed, caring, friendly and
compassionate care for 128 residents, their families and loved ones;

AND WHEREAS their entire team is committed to moving forward with this high-level of
service and caring;

AND WHEREAS St. Joseph'’s Villa has undertaken a Caring Beyond Capital Campaign to
ensure that they can continue to serve the community at the highest standards possible, with
a focus on the highest standards of care;

AND WHEREAS after 18 years of operation, St. Joseph’s must upgrade and rejuvenate the
facility, which includes a new roof, upgrading of heating, ventilation and air conditioning,
therapeutic tubs, resident lifts and kitchen equipment;

AND WHEREAS a letter received on November 30, 2020 from the Co-Chairs of this
Campaign is requesting the City of Greater Sudbury partner in this campaign, contributing $1
million to the organization over three years;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the City of Greater Sudbury directs staff to prepare a
business case for the St. Joseph’s Villa request, to be presented during the 2021 budget
deliberations.

Rules of Procedure
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A Recorded Vote was held:
YEAS: Councillors Vagnini, Kirwan, Jakubo, Sizer, Cormier, Mayor Bigger

NAYS: Councillors Signoretti, Montpellier, McCausland, Mcintosh
CARRIED

At 9:09 p.m., Councillor Montpellier departed.

Mayor Bigger presented a Members' Motion regarding the establishment of awareness
checkpoints along Highway 69 to discourage travel and asked that the notice be waived.
WAIVED BY TWO-THIRDS MAJORITY

At 9:12 p.m., Councillor Cormier departed.

Resolution to Proceed past 9:13 p.m.

CC2021-46 Bigger: THAT the meeting proceeds past the hour of 9:13 p.m.
CARRIED BY TWO-THIRDS MAJORITY

The following resolution was presented:
WHEREAS COVID-19 is a real and present risk in our community;

AND WHEREAS as a community we are doing everything we can to prevent the spread of
COVID-19;

AND WHEREAS much of the community transmission has been seen largely through travel
into Greater Sudbury;

AND WHEREAS there is widespread community concern about stopping unnecessarily travel
into our community;

AND WHEREAS Public Health Sudbury and Districts has reported that variant strains have
arrived in Greater Sudbury and these strains are highly contagious and travel with a
frightening speed;

AND WHEREAS we have also learned of breakouts recently at Health Sciences North,
Pioneer Manor and the Elizabeth Centre.

AND WHEREAS These new developments reinforce our consistent messaging of stay at
home, mask up and please do not travel in or out of the region unless absolutely necessary.;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT City Council directs the Mayor to send a letter to the
Premier of Ontario to request the establishment of awareness checkpoints along Highway 69
to discourage travel, similar to those in Quebec to dissuade those individuals to travel to our

community for non-essential reasons, while still allowing the transport of goods, groceries or

essential items.

CARRIED

Councillor Leduc presented a Members' Motion in regards to a one stop location for
homelessness services, which will be presented at the next City Council meeting.

Correspondence for Information Only
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[-1 Employment Land Strategy Update

Report dated January 21, 2021 from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure
regarding Employment Land Strategy Update.

For Information Only.

[-2 2020 Operating Budget Variance Report - October

Report dated January 21, 2021 from the General Manager of Corporate Services regarding
2020 Operating Budget Variance Report - October.

For Information Only.

[-3 Greater Sudbury Community Energy & Emissions Plan (CEEP) Implementation: Municipal
Actions (2021 - 2025)

Report dated January 21, 2021 from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure
regarding Greater Sudbury Community Energy & Emissions Plan (CEEP) Implementation:
Municipal Actions (2021 - 2025).

For Information Only.

[-4 Fleet Electrification Update

Report dated January 21, 2021 from the General Manager of Corporate Services regarding
Fleet Electrification Update.

For Information Only.

Addendum

No Addendum was presented.

Civic Petitions

No Civic Petitions were submitted.

Question Period

No Questions were asked.

Adjournment

CC2021-48 Mclntosh/Sizer: THAT this meeting does now adjourn. Time: 9:44 p.m.

Mayor Brian Bigger, Chair Eric Labelle, City Solicitor and
Clerk
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